	Welcome to Oak Class 
Welcome to Oak Class’s Spring 1 Newsletter, I hope you had a Christmas and new year, and ready to be back! Please continue to support your child at home by asking questions about their school day, listening to your child read daily and assisting with any homework. 
Miss Shatford will be teaching Oak Class every day, and Miss Reeves on a Tuesday afternoon. Throughout the week, we have Mrs Grundy, Mr Nicholls and Mrs Bramwell supporting Oak Class.
Reading through this together will help to prepare your child for their learning this half term. 
If you have any concerns, please come in to see us or contact us via email or Dojo. cshatford@fleetwoods.lancs.sch.uk  mreeves@fleetwoods.lancs.csch.uk 
Kind regards 
Oak Class team 

	English 

Our topic this half term is based on a non-chronological report on habitats. We will be focusing on one type of habitat during a shared write, learning the key features of a report. We will be exploring other non-fiction text to help us write our own report.   

We will also be learning the key features of a setting description, delving into strong adjectives and the correct grammar and punctuation.
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Phonics

Year 1s and some Year 2 will be starting to learn alternative sounds and carry on within Phase 5. Year 2 will be leaning more spelling patterns looking at homophones, apostrophes and more rules to aid their writing. 

Guided reading 
Guided reading this half term will be on non-fiction text, learning the key features and understanding the differences between fiction and non-fiction. 
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	Maths 
 
We will be learning all about 2D and 3D shapes, looking at the key features and characteristics. Year 1 will be learning the names and their key features of 2D and 3D shapes. Year 2 will be learning the shape’s vertices, edges, sides and faces to compare and understand the differences. 
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Year 1s will be moving on to place value within 20, learning and understanding two-digit number numbers. This will then progress into adding and subtracting within20 using base 10, counters and number lines. 
Year 2s will be starting multiplication and division, understanding grouping, sharing and making equal groups. 


	
	RE

During this half term, we will be learning about how Jesus welcomed others into his life. We will be reading stories in the bible and answering/asking questions to deepen our understanding. Children will know that Jesus helped, healed and welcomed everyone into his life. 


Worship: 
Worship over this half term will be based around our values courage and peace. There will be 3 class worships and 2 whole-school worships a week. The ‘VIP award’ will be given out every Friday for a pupil who has shown they can promote our school values and achieved the VIP goal of the week. 
	

	Science 

During science this half term, children will be spending the first few weeks at the key features of a plant and what helps them grow. We will be performing a simple test to see if plants grow better in the light or dark. 

We will be spending the rest of the term looking at habitats, focusing on different species and looking at what they need to survive. Some examples being woodland habitats, polar habitats, ocean habitats and many others. This will be very practical and outdoors.
	Art

Miss Reeves will be teaching a topic on drawing investigating tone and textures. Children will be drawing from observation focusing on lines and shape. We will be experimenting with a variety of media including rubbers, crayons, charcoal and drawing on different surfaces. 

	PE

1 x PE lesson on a Tuesday with Miss Reeves doing invasion games. 
.
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1 x Forest for Year 1s on a Thursday afternoon.

	 
Geography

Our topic is ‘Lets visit Australia’ in which we will be learning where Australia is in the world and comparing some of the places there to Fleetwood. We will be learning about compass directions, animals, landscapes and culture. 

	 
PSHE  

Our topic is ‘keeping safe’ where children will be exploring choices and options that are best for them and others. We will be looking at medicine and being responsible with medicine, when to talk to an adult and good/bad promises with others. 


	   
Thursday afternoons

On Thursday afternoons whilst Year 1s are in the forest, Year 2s will be having a challenge afternoon. This is an afternoon where children will be developing their independence and choose their own challenges. Miss Shatford will be taking groups at a time to work on a specific area of the curriculum or challenge further.
 

	Class Dojo 
Class Dojo is a great way for us to keep you updated with day-to-day classroom life and also for you to send messages and pictures to share. 
 
If you have an urgent message or a message regarding attendance, please ring the office as we may not be available to check the Dojo messages during the school day.
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	Reading 
Reading remains such an important part of your child’s education. We want every child to have a love for reading!
Please continue to listen to your child reading regularly this half term too- reading at home will support your child’s learning and will help to reinforce their phonics knowledge too. 
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